PLATT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD

ON 2nd AUGUST 2016
	Present:  
	Mrs P Darby (Chair)
	Mrs W Palmer
	Mr A Mathieson

	
	Mr T Woolven

Mr P Scott

	Mr R Tillett

Mr T Bonser
	Mr J Scade


	
	Mrs J Davies (Clerk)


	
	


Apologies:       
Parish Cllrs: Mr R Lupton

	Number

_______
	Minute/Planning Application/Correspondence

______________________________________________________________________ 
	Action

______

	110/16

111/16

112/16

113/16
114/16

115/16

116/16

117/16

118/16
119/16

120/16

121/16

122/16
123/16

	Members of the Public: Rachel Lupton, Megan Schenk, Sally Burns-Bonas, Paula Dakin, Sarah Langley, Emma Barrett and Mike Taylor 
DECLARATION OF INTEREST ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

None.

UPDATE TO REGISTER OF INTERESTS

None.

INVITATION TO MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC TO ADDRESS THE PC ON MATTERS RELEVANT TO THE COUNCIL

Mrs Melling advised the Council that she and other local mums whose children all frequently used SHF had formed a committee named Stonehouse Field Playground Renovation Team. They hoped to raise funds to upgrade the play equipment for future generations to use. The committee had carried out a survey at the Church fair along with the primary and nursery school and a document had been produced showing their findings from the 122 responses. The committee would like to keep any additional equipment purchased in the same style as the existing wooden structures as this was visually pleasing in the natural surroundings. Concerns which had been raised was the safety matting and the area underneath the gate entrance. The Chairman assured the committee that the safety matting did meet current safety standards. The group had met with mums who had raised funds for the Wrotham playground and the next stage would be to look into the financial aspect of the project. Cllr Woolven said that it would be pertinent to carry out a site plan so that the group could see what type of equipment would fit into the available space. The group had also circulated its constitution which covered the setting up of their own bank account and the dissolution of the committee. The the Parish Council had perused the document with no questions raised. The committee asked the PC if it was happy if it started its fundraising immediately. The Council were happy for this to start and the group was asked to liaise with the Clerk and attend a future FMC meeting when there was further progress to report.
The Chairman advised that the seesaw had been repaired but works were still needed on the outer casing.

8.25pm Rachel Lupton, Megan Schenk, Sally Burns-Bonas, Paula Dakin, Sarah Langley and Emma Barrett left the meeting.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 5th JULY 2016
RESOLVED that the minutes of 5th July 2016 be accepted as a true record after one amendment was made.  

MATTERS ARISING

Car Park The guttering had been installed at the barn. Cllr Woolven and Mathieson were working on water calculations. However, there had been very little rainfall in the last week.
LIAISON WITH COUNTY COUNCILLOR AND BOROUGH COUNCILLOR

The parishes of Plaxtol, Platt, and Borough Green had had issues over many years with failures of the ageing sewage system. Borough Councillor Mike Taylor had tried talking to Southern Water and the Environment Agency, with very little result except for very local "band aid" responses.
Mr Taylor had attended a meeting to discuss sewage problems with T&M earlier that evening and asked Platt PC to advise of any specific problem areas in the parish. 

Mr Taylor thanked the Council for its contribution to the Local Plan.
Mr Taylor said that Planning Enforcement was failing to effectively communicate. He said that updates were to be sent directly to Parish Councils. However, nothing had been received in recent weeks. Mr Taylor said that he would continue circulating anything that he received from Enforcement.
Platt Parish Council Website

The Council agreed to discuss the below matter as Cllr Scott had to leave the meeting early.

Cllrs Scott and Palmer had been working on a new website for the PC. They demonstrated how the website worked and how pages such as T&MBC planning fed through to it. Other organisations could have their own page within the website ie: BGJFC, PJCC, the Memorial Hall, Neighbourhood Watch etc. Feedback was now needed to ascertain the Council’s exact requirement. The website was expected to go live the following day. The Council agreed that an article could be placed in the Village News to enable users to give their feedback.
9.05pm Mike Taylor and Cllr Scott left the meeting
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL

Cllr Bonser ran through the month’s planning matters listed below: -. 

 PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

TM/16/02058/FL Maidstone Road, Wrotham Heath, Marion Cottages #1A. New 2 bed bungalow

TM/16/02105/FL Maidstone Road, Wrotham Heath, Railway Cottage.
Design alterations to 15/00435/FL

TM/16/02108/FL LML, Platt, Elgar Cottage. Rear extension
  PLANNING APPROVALS (Parish Council’s comments to T&MBC set out first)

TM/16/01705/FL Greenlands#25. Rear Conservatory. No objections. Approved 29/07/16

TM/16/01455/LBvLML Platt, Rose Cottage. Replacement windows. No objections. Approved 18/07/16
TM/16/01587/TPOC
Comp Lane, Old Comp. Tree work. No objections. Approved 13/07/16
PLANNING REFUSALS (Parish Council’s comments to T&MBC set out first)

TM/16/01309/FL Mill Lane, Basted, Bridge House. Vary condition 5. No objections. Refused 27/07/16. Would not reduce flood risk
APPEAL PROCEEDINGS

APP/H2265A/12/2183467/NWF  Askew Bridge Site. Non-determination & enforcement. Court hearing for leave to appeal 30 November. Appeal has been amended. Next hearing to be in March
APP/H2265/W/16/3147606
The Butts, Beechinwood Lane Against Refusal of TM/15/00978/FL. Comments submitted by 26 July 2016. Informal hearing 6/09/16
ENFORCEMENT PROCEEDINGS

Comp Lodge, Comp Lane
Unauthorised use of dwelling. Will be investigated. 
1 Mill Cottage, Maidstone Road Shed height. No action. It should need pp but if submitted would be approved.
2 Hurst Cottages, The Hurst. Alleged business use. Action being considered
The Butts, Beechinwood Lane Unauthorised change of use of storage building. Enforcement have requested a site meeting. No response
Landway Farm, Basted Lane Add. Business use
Still chasing. No concern about business use but chimney will need P.P.
Kellys / Mumbles Farm, Crouch Lane Unauthorised use for caravans.
Still under investigation. Caravan still on site appears unoccupied
PLATT WOODS REPORT 

The Chairman had met with Mr Such that day and he had outlined work requested by the Platt Woods Committee. He had thought that it would be in the region of £1500. The Council RESOLVED that any requests for work to be carried out in the woods should be authorized by the Parish Council prior to the work being carried out.
 CHEQUES AND FINANCIAL MATTERS

RESOLVED the following payments be approved. 

The following payments were received:
E Proctor
Annual Rent






   £25.00

Mr Chisolm
Donation for Tables and Chairs



   £25.00 

Natwest
Interest







   £  3.55

















 


  Total
  
  £ 53.55 



The Council approved the following payments:
Payt



                     


  VAT

   Total

S E Water

Useage KGF





£22.20
J Whale

Strimming Allotments




£75.00

S E Water

Useage SHF





£70.58

Huck Nets

Arrow Hooks



  £9.20

£55.20

Wrotham PC

Maintenance


            £17.46           £335.95
KCC re Pension Fund
Actuary Report



          £220.00
Viking


Ink/Paper


            £27.16
          £162.96
Memorial Hall

Room Hire





£57.60

St Mary's PCC

Room Hire





£17.00

Mr B Baker

Mowing/Petrol/Puncture

  £4.89
          £704.34
Mrs M Beale

Cleaning July 16




£80.00
Mrs J Davies

Salary July 16
 



          £922.05
CPRE


Membership





£36.00
Mr J Scade

Railings/Goalpost


  £6.45
          £128.55


Southern Water
Useage SHF





£21.73

Alan Lester

Guttering SHF




          £868.00

PAYE


Tax/NI June





£95.24





Total



£65.16       £3,872.40 

Donation of £25 had been made to the PC for the use of the tables and chairs from the barn.

Overhanging Hedge The Parish Council had been made aware of the deteriorating state of the hedge bordering Piggy Path from the point of intersection with the road track access to the allotments and the football pitch all the way up to the gateway. A resident had advised that this year the annual KCC maintenance of the pathway from Crouch Lane  actually stopped at the intersection and did not progress to the end of Piggy Path.  When raised with KCC the resident had been informed in writing and verbally that as there was a parallel road/track following the same route to the end destination of the gateway KCC would not continue to maintain this section of Piggy Path in its annual maintenance. As a result the path was now gradually becoming overgrown and would at some stage in the future become impassable. The Chairman said that the parallel track was not suitable for use as at weekends as it was too close to the football pitch and also there was vehicle access along it. RESOLVED to write to KCC regarding this matter.
Mr Such had quoted £300 + VAT to cut back any overhanging branches and to take out a tree which was causing a problem. He would cut back to allow access along the footpath. RESOLVED to accept the quotation.
CLERK’S PENSION 
The cost of the actuary report had been paid that month. The Clerk was required to send a copy of the signed minutes to the Investments Team. They would then do the necessary work in time for the staging date in February 2017.
CLERKS REPORT AND ADDITIONAL CORRESPONDENCE AND INFORMATION

Allotment Path An allotment holder had written regarding the track from the locked gate to the allotments. It had become progressively more and more eroded and rutted, to the extent that it was now impossible to drive a normal car along it without scraping the bottom.  The allotment holder had damaged one of his cars on the track. The Chairman said that she would make contact with Clubbs to get some planings as this had been successful once before.
Allotment No 17 A resident had expressed a wish to take this allotment on immediately as it would soon need the weeds spraying and later the ground cultivating. As it would take some work to get back in shape and it would be next Spring before he could plant anything, he had asked if he could make the first rent payment for following year? RESOLVED that the allotment rent be made immediately as to defer would be setting a precedent. The resident had also requested help towards the cost of weed killer. The Council agreed that help had been given to an allotment holder previously but the allotment had not been strimmed as allotment 17 had. RESOLVED that weedkilling costs would not be available.
Fireproof Cabinet When moving files to the new hall, it had been discovered that the fireproof filing cabinet was asbestos lined. It had been left at the old hall for the builders to destroy. The Council RESOLVED that the cabinet would not be moved to the new hall.
REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES

Skate Park Young people had attended the meeting who wished to raise funds to build a new concrete skate park on the existing site. They were positive that the money could be raised. The Skate Park committee had approved used of BG facilities to use for meetings and were happy for them to begin fund raising.
BMPOS had been held on 12th July. There was as yet no budget but this was being dealt with at the next meeting.
KALC meeting would be held on 4th August.

Crime Prevention meetings had now been cancelled as the meeting content had been integrated into various other meetings.

MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS

Cllr Tillet said that the postcode for the new hall was incorrect as Sat Navs were taking you towards Seal.

Cllr Darby reminded the Council that there would not be a September meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   Tuesday 4th October 2016.

The meeting was closed at 9.50pm
	JD
JD
PD
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